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Dear Parents/Carers,
This letter outlines the curriculum for Nursery and Reception for this term. In the first half term our learning will be based on the books of Julia Donaldson and in the second half term our topic will be Growth and Change. As much of the Early Years curriculum is child-led, there may be topics not covered in this letter which we cover in the Spring term as it links to the children’s current interests or events in their lives.
We will continue to develop our Communication and Language through weekly Circle Time, Show and Tell, and a range of activities that support speaking and listening. Children will have lots of opportunities during their child-initiated play to develop their communication skills, for example, during role-play or shared games. We will retell and act out stories, giving children opportunities to develop their confidence in drama and performance. We will learn about instructions and how to follow instructions carefully as well as how to give clear instructions to others.
In Physical Development we will continue to develop our gross motor skills through child-initiated activities and through our weekly P.E. lessons. In the first half term we will be doing Gymnastics and in the second half term our P.E. lessons will be based on ball skills including throwing, catching, football and tennis. To develop fine motor skills we will continue our regular morning activities called ‘Busy Fingers’ which concentrates on these skills. There are also opportunities through other activities and child-initiated play to improve fine motor development. We will continue to develop our understanding of health and self-care as we learn how to stay safe inside and outside school, including e-Safety rules. We will also continue to develop our knowledge and understanding of healthy eating as we learn about growing food in the second half term.
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We will continue to develop our Personal, Social and Emotional Development through adult-led and child-initiated activities. During weekly Circle Time we will discuss the school values and other issues of social and emotional development and we will develop skills of sharing, kindness and understanding. Children will develop their skills of working independently as they are given more opportunities to complete a task on their own or in a small group. We will continue to teach the children how to support their own learning, such as finding resources in the classroom to help them in their work and setting themselves challenges. We will also have weekly ‘Team Challenge’ sessions for Reception where children work together in teams to complete a task, building skills of listening, co-operation and teamwork. In the first half term we will use some of Julia Donaldson’s books to explore different values, such as the importance of kindness and sharing through ‘The Smartest Giant in Town.’
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In Literacy we will be developing our reading and writing through daily phonics sessions and regular writing lessons for Reception. We will continue to develop the tools needed for writing such as pencil control, letter formation and sentence structure. In the first half term we will read many of Julia Donaldson’s fantastic books and use them to support our understanding of rhyme, alliteration and similes as well as learning new vocabulary and developing our understanding of story structure. There will also be opportunities for writing based on the stories we have read. In the second half term we will read non-fiction books to find out information about how animals and plants grow and change. We will write about changes we have observed as we grow plants in the classroom and will write reports about different animals and their life cycles. There are also opportunities for reading and writing through child-initiated activities in other areas of the classroom, for example, writing lists in the role play or reading books linked to our current small world play focus.
In Mathematics we will continue to build on our knowledge of counting, number recognition and simple calculations as well as developing our skills of problem solving. In the first half term we will develop our mental maths skills as we learn some number facts by heart and practise our mental addition and subtraction. We will also learn about shape as we revise the names of 2D and 3D shapes and explore their properties. In the second half term we will learn about measuring including length, weight and capacity as well as developing our understanding of number and our skills of calculation.
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Our Understanding the World knowledge and skills will be developed in the first half term through activities linked to Julia Donaldson stories, for example, learning about animals that feature in some of the books and conducting some scientific investigations. In the second half term we will learn about growth and change during spring including life cycles. In the first half term in R.E. we will be learning about the festival of Purim. In the second half term we will learn about Easter and why it is an important festival for Christians. Throughout the term we will be developing our computing skills using a range of equipment such as iPads, computers and roamers. We will learn new skills, such as how to take a good photograph, and will learn about different ways in which technology is used in school and at home. We will also continue with our regular Forest School sessions where children have an opportunity to develop a range of skills in the outdoor environment.
We will further our learning of Expressive Arts and Design this term through a range of adult-led and child-initiated activities. We will explore a range of art activities based on Julia Donaldson books, such as making underwater pictures linked to ‘Tiddler’. We will also develop our model-making skills as we learn to construct with a purpose in mind using a variety of resources. We will continue to explore music, songs and dance and in the first half term we will be choosing musical instruments to accompany stories. In the second half term we will be learning about musical patterns and different sounds such as high/low, long/short and loud/quiet. Children will also have many opportunities to further their imaginative development through role play, small world play and other opportunities during child-initiated learning.
We are excited about the term ahead and are looking forward to developing skills, knowledge and understanding across the curriculum.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries/questions about the content of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Ayres
EYFS Leader
